The Wilsonville Town Council met in regular session, October 07, 2019, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Lee McCarty called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Frag was led by Councilman Blake Ray.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Larry Cohill, Gordon Fluker, Ivan Greene, Ricky Morris, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the September 23, 2019, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Gordon Fluker made a motion to accept the minutes, as presented; Ricky Morris seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The September, 2019, Treasurer's Report was presented by Councilman Fluker as follows:

GENERAL FUND:	Total Income:	\$51,484.43
---------------	---------------	-------------

Total Expenses: \$42,737.26
Net Income: \$ 8,747.17

Total Liquid Assets: \$1,556,153.44

WATER WORKS: Total Income: \$51,166.46

Total Expenses: \$27,475.36 Net Income: \$23,691.10

Total Liquid Assets: \$647,457.61

Checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. There was a question about a pump purchase. The pump is to replace one of the pumps on one of the fountains at Central Park. Larry Cohill made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Ivan Greene seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayoral Announcements

The mayor stated we have gotten a little rain but not enough to lift the no burn order. There is to be absolutely no outdoor burning until the drought situation is over.

Alabama Power Company is doing some work at the Highway 25 bridge site. They are installing taller power poles in order to reposition the power lines. When this work is completed, construction on the bridge widening should begin.

Remember the Murder on Main, Library Event, November 09.

The Shelby County Chamber of Commerce will be meeting Tuesday, October 15, in Pelham. The mayor will be attending that meeting, as well as one on October 29.

The Unsafe Building Board does not have a final figure on the structure removal. There is still a little work to be done. Chairman Morris will report at the next meeting.

Council Comment

Gordon Fluker reported on the Oak Meadow Park lighting project. Shelby County will begin the project October 21. They will also replace the park signs. The County will pay \$10,000.00 toward the project.

Public Comment

Mike Reinhardt thanked the Council and the Unsafe Building Abatement Board for the removal of the structure at 9166 South Main Street, which was in front of his property.

Sue Whitfield reported the fundraiser yard sale to benefit Destine Mitchell raised \$3,300.00.

Rose Marie Reinhardt asked for increased speed limit enforcement on Highway 61. She said speeding is bad there, with people even passing each other, in the thirty-five mile per hour zone. Mayor McCarty said we will now have an additional deputy in town, increasing our hours from sixty to eighty hours a week. He will mention this problem to the deputies.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ricky Morris seconded, and the motion was unanimously approved.

	-
E. L. McCarty, III, Mayor	
	_
——————————————————————————————————————	

The meeting was adjourned at 6:48 P. M.